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Many of our members recently received an email message from the Public
Education Directorate (E). The sending address was “Fso-pe fso-pe-so-pe-

bounces@eddept.c £aux.0org” That message was intended for all members of the Auxiliary who are
certified Instructors (IT).

A National Standard Operating Procedure (SOP) is in place to assure our members
that messages disseminated to mass groupings of Auxiliarists across directorate
lines of communication are reviewed by the Chief Counsel (ANACO-CC) and
National Executive Committee (NEXCOM).

Although the subject message did not receive the required review and was sent in
error, it was not “spam” or an attempt to obtain personal information known as
“phishing.” It did not contain malicious code.

The E Directorate regrets the error and apologizes for the confusion it created.

Gus Formato,
Vice National Commodore sends





